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Liv Rickman

From: Planning (Isles of Scilly)
Subject: FW: P/24/026/FUL

 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Amy Hart <PROVIDED>  
Sent: 23 April 2024 21:37 
To: Planning (Isles of Scilly) <planning@scilly.gov.uk> 
Subject: P/24/026/FUL 
 
CAUTION: This is an EXTERNAL email which was sent from outside of Cornwall Council's network. Do not click links, 
open attachments, or reply unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe. Do not provide any login 
or password details if requested. 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing in relation to the planning application to install an 11kW solar pv array on the land adjacent to 
Normandy swimming pool and in front of Normandy House of which myself and family are residents of. 
 
We were disappointed to receive notice of this planning application and wish to have it noted that we do not agree 
with the proposed plans. Although we can appreciate the need and/or want to install such equipment, we do not 
believe that the area that the solar array will be installed is sympathetic to the residents that live in the immediate 
area. 
 
The position that which the solar array will be installed will mean that there will be a constant glare as any sunlight 
will reflect into both our living room and son’s bedroom as well as any of the other five flats within the main house 
on sunny days. There will also be increased noise levels on rainy days from any rain hitting the panels. 
 
The meadow has not been maintained by the Council in recent months, with the Council spending just one day 
strimming the area in the past 15 months. Will this maintenance be increased if the installation goes forward? And if 
the meadow is cut back will precautions, such as low fencing be put in place to prevent the young children that live 
at Normandy House from being able to get near the solar array as the meadow is currently open to anyone. 
 
Over the past year the meadow has been maintained in some areas by the residents of Normandy House as it is just 
meters from our front door and in direct view from all of our living rooms. Areas that have been left to grow have 
turned into a lovely area of wild flowers, it will certainly be a shame for it to be replaced with large metal structures 
and to lose this natural scenery. 
 
Regards 
Amy & Steven Hart 
 
Flat 3, Normandy House, St Mary’s, Isles of Scilly, TR21 0NY 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

Olivia.Rickman
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